
County Line Road 
Widening and Reconstruction (University to Broadway) 

Project Summary 
Douglas County, in partnership with the City of Littleton, City of Centennial and the Denver Regional 
Council of Governments, is preparing to widen and reconstruct County Line Road from University 
Boulevard to Broadway in your area. This notice is to inform you of upcoming construction activity. 
The project will include: 
• One additional travel lane in each direction. 
• A new traffic signal at the Clarkson Street and County Line intersection. 
• Mill and overlay for the portion of road within the City of Littleton between Phillips Avenue and 

Broadway. 
• The addition of new sidewalks which will increase safety and mobility in the area. 

Contractor 

JHL Constructors 

Project Cost 

$30M 

Project Timeline 

August 2025 to 
September 2027 

August 2025 



Work to Date 
Initial project set-up will occur the week of Aug. 25, 2025. 

Upcoming Construction 
• October 2025: Primary construction activities will begin 
• September 2027: Anticipated project completion 
• No night or weekend work is anticipated at this time. Daytime travel delays are expected to be 

minimal. 
• A 100-day road closure is planned for the winter of 2025–2026. 

Scan the QR 
code for the latest 

project updates 
and information 

(e) 2523countylineproject@jhlconstructors.com 
(p) 720.795.9622 x2523 
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